
Canfield, Ohio 
April 14, 2014 

 
 The Board of Park Commissioners of Mill Creek MetroParks met in Regular Session on 
Monday, April 14, 2014, at 6:00 p.m. with members Bob Durick, Jay Macejko, Valencia Marrow, 
John Ragan, and Louis Schiavoni present.  
 
 Kevin Smith, Administrative Services Director/Treasurer, introduced Mark Mrofchak as 
the new Staff Account, replacing retiring Dee Bowersock. 
 
 Mr. Schiavoni presented the Minutes of the Meeting of March 10, 2014, and asked that 
they be approved. Ms. Marrow motioned they be approved. The motion was seconded by Mr. 
Macejko and passed, and the vote taken resulted as follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Durick, Macejko, Marrow, Ragan, Schiavoni 
  Voting Nay:  None 
 
 Kevin presented the Treasurer’s Report. Mr. Ragan moved, the funds having been 
certified as on hand and duly appropriated, that disbursements #63801 through #64066 be 
approved. The motion was seconded by Mr. Macejko and the roll being called upon its adoption, 
the vote resulted as follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Durick, Macejko, Marrow, Ragan, Schiavoni 
  Voting Nay:  None 
 
 Steve Avery, Planning and Natural Resources Director, presented the following 
resolution for approval: 
 

R-14-05 
 

RESOLUTION FOR BRIDGE INSPECTION PROGRAM SERVICES 

 
 
WHEREAS, the Ohio Department of Transportation (ODOT) has launched a new program 

named “Bridge Inspection Program Services” to help Local Public Agencies (LPA) in achieving 
full compliance with Federal Highway Administration’s (FHWA) bridge metrics requirements, 
and 
 
WHEREAS, ODOT has prepared a Scope of Services document for the bridge metrics work 
and has secured a professional consultant to carry out the work under ODOT PID 97103, and 
 
WHEREAS, ODOT is currently offering for LPA’s to be included in the Bridge Inspection 

Program Services, whereas the services include but are not limited to bridge load rating 
calculations, scour assessments, bridge inspections and fracture critical plan development, and 
 
WHEREAS, Mill Creek Metropolitan Park District (MetroParks) is an eligible LPA, the 
MetroParks currently has nine bridges on the State of Ohio’s Bridge Management System, and 
the MetroParks has determined the need to participate in ODOT’s Bridge Inspection Program 
Services, and 
 



WHEREAS, ODOT shall assume and bear 100% of the cost for the Bridge Inspection Program 

Services requested by the MetroParks and agreed to by ODOT, in accordance with eligible 
services as described in ODOT’s “Consultant’s Scope of Services Task Order Contract”. 
 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED the Board of Park Commissioners of the Mill Creek 

Metropolitan Park District (Board) agree as follows: 
 

1. The Board hereby determined that participating in ODOT’s Bridge Inspection Program 
Services is in the best interest of the public and hereby gives consent to ODOT’s Director 
of Transportation to complete the services included in the Bridge Inspection Program 
Services. 

2. The Executive Director of the MetroParks is hereby authorized and directed to enter into 
any necessary contracts with ODOT’s Director of Transportation for the Bridge Inspection 
Program Services. 

3. The Board hereby commits to cooperate with ODOT’s Director of Transportation in 
carrying out the Bridge Inspection Program Services. 

4. The Board hereby agrees to pay 100% of the cost of all services which are not included in 
ODOT’s “Consultant’s Scope of Services Task Order Contract”. 

5. The Board hereby agrees that all right-of-way required for the services to be performed will 
be made available in accordance with current State and Federal regulations. 

 
 

Ms. Marrow moved the Resolution approved. The motion was seconded by Mr. Macejko and 
the roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Durick, Macejko, Marrow, Ragan, Schiavoni 
  Voting Nay:  None 
 
 Linda Kostka, Director of Development presented the fundraiser “Taste of Tradition at 
Lanterman’s Mill”, to highlight the “Recipes of Youngstown” cookbook, in which the proceeds 
benefit Lanterman’s Mill. 
 
 Samantha Villella, Community Engagement Director, presented a filming request from 
the Discovery Channel, for the Executive Director to sign. Mr. Ragan motioned that the 
Executive Director be authorized to sign all documents for the filming. The motion was 
seconded by Mr. Macejko and the roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as 
follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Macejko, Marrow, Ragan, Schiavoni 
  Voting Nay:  None 
  Voting to Abstain: Durick due to conflict of interest 
 
 Dennis Miller, announced that Tom Bresko, former Recreation Director, and former 
Interim Executive Director received OPRA’s Lifetime Achievement Award, and presented his 
thank you letter to be recorded in the minutes of this meeting. 



 
  



 Mr. Schiavoni announced that the next Regular Board Meeting has been scheduled for 
Monday, May 12, at 6:00 p.m. at Yellow Creek Lodge in Yellow Creek Park.  
 
 Mr. Ragan moved the Board meet in Executive Session to consider the appointment, 
employment, discipline, or compensation of public employees. 
 

The motion was seconded by Mr. Macejko and the vote taken resulted as follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Durick, Macejko, Marrow, Ragan, Schiavoni 
  Voting Nay:  None 
 
 The motion was passed, and the Board met in Executive Session 6:23 p.m. 
 
 The Board returned from the Executive Session at 8:04 p.m.  
 
 There being no further business, Mr. Ragan moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Macejko 
seconded the motion, and the vote taken resulted as follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Durick, Macejko, Marrow, Ragan, Schiavoni 

Voting Nay:  None 
 
 The meeting adjourned at 8:04 p.m. 
 

 


